
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF MAY 17, 2021

The Governing Body of the City of Hoxie, Kansas, met in special session on Tuesday, May 17, 2021, at
1:00 p.m. at the City Office.  Present were:

Darrick Zerr, Mayor
Jim Erwin, Street Commissioner
Kevin Schoendaler, Water Commissioner
Janet Bainter, City Clerk

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Darrick Zerr at 1:00 p.m.

City Superintendent position
Mayor Zerr made a motion to hire Justin Armknecht as City Superintendent at $29.00 per hour effective
January 1, 2022 upon the retirement of Fred Washburn and to hire Derek Vaughn as assistant City
Superintendent at $25.00 per hour effective January 1, 2022 upon the retirement of Fred Washburn.
Schoendaler seconded the motion.  Motion carried 3-0.
Justin Armknecht and Derek Vaughn entered the meeting at 1:32 p.m.  Armknecht was offered the
position of City Superintendent.  The position was accepted by Armknecht.  Vaughn was offered the
position of assistant City Superintendent.  The position was accepted by Vaughn.  Armknecht and Vaughn
exited at 1:41 p.m.
Flash Alert Solar Stop Signs
Mayor Zerr made a motion, seconded by Erwin, to purchase 2 flash alert solar stop signs for
approximately $1600.00 each from Barco Municipal Products to be paid out of Equipment Reserve.
Motion carried 3-0.
Adjournment
With no further business, Mayor Zerr made a motion to adjourn.  Erwin seconded the motion.  Motion
carried 3-0.
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